From: Stefawnna McKoy

Sent: Monday, April 2, 2018 3:59 PM

Cc:Rudy Collins; Pat FloodSubject:Camden Update 4-2-2018

Dear Camden Citizens -

Below is a summary of items that have occurred at EWS from Saturday 3-24-2018 through Friday 3-30-2018. My previous update covered the period through Friday 3-23-2018. Please remember, as noted below and in previous weekly updates, that TDEC is planning a meeting for interested citizens at the Benton County Courthouse on April 12th to discuss the upcoming closure construction.

Pat.

- Continued to ship Aluminum Processing Waste Cell leachate off-site for disposal
- Industrial Waste Cell leachate continued to be treated and stored
- Performed routine daily gas system and cover operation and maintenance activities
- The Red Barn ammonia monitor is still out being repaired; the loaner unit remains in place and is collecting data
- Performed daily ammonia monitoring
- Continued site clean-up and housekeeping activities
- Repaired areas of scrim-reinforced geomembrane that were damaged by recent storms
- As noted previously, TDEC will be holding a meeting open to any interested citizens (similar one
 previously held in September) so that we can present information regarding the upcoming
 construction effort. Representatives of CEC (engineering firm), Wright Brothers Construction
 (contractor), Weaver Consultants Group (construction quality assurance firm), and TDEC will be
 attending this meeting. The meeting will be held at the Benton County Courthouse, with an
 information session starting at 5:00 pm and a formal presentation starting at 6:00 pm.
- Recent activities and current milestone dates are:
 - Design Package Release: January 5, 2018 (Completed)
 - Mandatory Contractor Site Meeting Was Held on January 19, 2018 (Completed)
 - o Notice to Successful Bidder: March 9, 2018 (Completed)
 - Expected Closure Construction Mobilization: April, 2018
 - Expected Closure Construction Completion: November, 2018



Patrick J. Flood, P.E. | Director Division of Solid Waste Management William R. SnodgrassTennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Ave., 14th Floor Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-532-0792 Pat.Flood@tn.gov tn.gov/environment

We value your feedback! Please complete <u>TDEC's Customer Service Survey</u>.